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The Recreation Path Committee continued many ongoing activities and started several new initiatives. We continue to review development projects for sites for future recreation paths. Several citizens, outside the committee, have assisted with walking trails and are taking responsibility for various sections by reporting any conditions which require attention. The committee also appreciates the many citizens and the Police Department’s Path Patrol who report conditions on the recreation path which deserve attention. The committee continues to meet quarterly with Public Works Director, Bruce Hoar, to discuss projects of mutual interest.


The State of Vermont repaving project on Hinesburg Rd this year provided an opportunity to improve bicycling along its shoulders. With strong support of the Public Works Department it was requested that, as a part of the project, the travel lanes be reduced from the previous 12 feet to 11 feet and that the shoulder should be paved wide enough, wherever possible, to generate a 4 foot bicycle lane. This was accomplished providing a great improvement from Williston Rd. south to St. George. The same approach was taken on the City project that repaved Spear St. from Swift St. north. The reconstruction of the intersection of Spear St. and Allen Rd. has resulted in reducing the risk to bicyclists from motor vehicles making a right hand turn onto Allen Rd. The overall condition of the path was improved significantly as a result of many small repairs that eliminated rough conditions and locations of potential spills. 


Progress continues on the Enhancement Grant received by the City for the construction of a path from Tilley Dr. across Potash Brook to Community Dr. In addition to reducing the travel distance between Butler Farms and Williston by 2 miles, this path would provide access to the extensive trail system which Technology Park makes available to the public. The permitting process is underway and the major issues of the wetlands and the archeologically sensitivity of the area have been resolved. It is desired We hope that construction will be completed in 2009.


The committee completed a review of the City’s official map in the fall of 2007. It recommended that bicycle facilities be provided on all major streets within the City. These recommendations were reviewed by the Planning Commission prior to being presented to the City Council as a part of the City cComprehensive pPlan that was approved. A significant result of that process is that the on and off road bicycle facilities, built and both planned and already constructed, now are a part of the City official map.  We are also adding City walking trails to the official map. The committee continues to meet the first Monday of every month at 7 pm in the upstairs conference room of the Municipal Office Building.  All meetings are open to the public.
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